
            Minutes of the MONTHLY MEETING  of the Swanage
Town Council held at the Town Hall, Swanage on

MONDAY, 15th  DECEMBER, 2003at 7.15 p.m.

PRESENT: -
Councillor A.H. Miller (Town Mayor) – Chairman.

Councillor H.J.F. Agelink
Councillor Mrs. C.A. Bartlett
Councillor C.R. Bright
Councillor Mrs. J. A. Farrow
Councillor Mrs. C. Gainsborough
Councillor Mrs. H. O’Donovan
Councillor M.W. Pratt
Councillor W.S. Trite
Councillor M.A. Tyrer
Councillor Mrs. J. D. Wheeldon

The Mayor welcomed Revd. D. Hodson, who offered a short prayer before
the commencement of the Meeting.

101. APOLOGIES
An apology for his inability to attend the Meeting was received from

Councillor Suttle.

102.   MINUTES
(a) Proposed by Councillor Mrs. Gainsborough,  seconded by Councillor Mrs.

Wheeldon,  and RESOLVED:-
That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held 

on 24th November 2003 be approved as a correct record 
and signed.

(b) Proposed by Councillor Mrs. Bartlett,  seconded by Councillor Tyrer, and
RESOLVED:-

That the Minutes of the Special Meeting of the 
Council held to discuss planning and other matters 

on 28th November 2003 be approved as a correct record 
and signed, subject to it being recorded that Councillor
Mrs. O’Donovan had presented an apology for her 
inability to attend the Meeting.

(c) Proposed by Councillor Mrs. Wheeldon, seconded by Councillor Pratt, and
RESOLVED:-

That the Minutes of the Special Meeting of the 
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Council held to discuss policy and resources 

matters on 4th December 2003 be approved 
as a correct record and signed.

(d) Proposed by Councillor Bright, seconded by Councillor Pratt, and
RESOLVED:-

That the Minutes of the Special Meeting of the 
Council held to discuss Estimates and seasonal 

charges on 8th December 2003, be approved as 
a correct record and signed.

103. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
It was proposed by Councillor Mrs. O’Donovan, seconded by Councillor

Bright, and RESOLVED:- 
That the notes on the Public Participation 

Time held on 24th November 2003 be accepted.

104. BOAT PARK COMMITTEE
It was proposed by Councillor Bright, seconded by Councillor Mrs.

Farrow, and RESOLVED:-
That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Boat

Park Committee held on 24th November 2003 
be approved as a correct record and signed.

105. TOURISM AND ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE
It was proposed by Councillor Mrs. Gainsborough, seconded by

Councillor Bright, and RESOLVED:-
That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Tourism
and Environmental Committee  held on 1st
December 2003 be approved as a correct record 
and signed.

106. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS. 
The Mayor reported on the sterling work of the Swanage Lights

Committee, which had culminated in the successful “Switching On” of the

Christmas Lights on Saturday, 29th November.  A “Street Fayre” had been held
earlier in the day, with decorated beach huts being erected on Station Road.  The
Mayor wished to record his appreciation of the work undertaken by the volunteer
Committee members, with particular mention of Mike Dimarco, Dave Barrow,
David Pike, Rufus Stimpson, Alan Leeson (Town Clerk) and members of the
Swanage Regatta and Carnival Committee.

The Mayor then reported on the following events he had attended during
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the past month:-

13th Dec. A Civic Carol Service at Blandford Forum.

14th Dec. A Civic Reception at Verwood.

14th Dec. A Civic Carol Service at Weymouth.

He also gave an update on the following matters:-
(a) Earlier in the day, the Council re-affirmed its decision that the market

should operate for 52 weeks during its first year of operation.
(b) Planning permission had been granted for a new pavilion in King George’s

Field, and consultation would be undertaken to identify the possible use
and requirements of various groups/organisations in the town.

107.    TOURISM REPORT
The Tourist Information Manager reported on the following matters:-

(a) Approximately 900 people had already visited the Tourist Information
Centre during December to date, and it was expected that footfall figures
would exceed those for December 2002.

(b) “Cards for Good Causes” Charity Christmas Cards had sold well, and were

scheduled to finish on Monday, 22nd December 2003.

(c) Copies of the 2004 Swanage and Purbeck Holiday Guide were  available at the
Tourist Information Centre, and approximately 800 Guides per day were
being despatched in response to enquiries from members of the public.

108. HOLIDAY PARK REPORT
The General Manager reported that, as expected with the approach of the

winter season, trading at the Caravan Park was fairly quiet, although some
entertainment evenings at the Vista Bar had proved popular.

109. SEAFRONT STABILISATION
This matter had been considered at a Special Meeting of the Council held

earlier in the day.

110. TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE
A letter dated 9th December 2003 was submitted from Dorset County

Council informing Members of an application for the temporary closure of a
section of the High Street to enable essential services to be connected to the
former Swanage Aquarium (65 High Street).  The work was scheduled to

commence on 5th January 2004, and would necessitate the road closure for a
maximum period of six days.
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The information was noted.

111. ANY OTHER MATTERS WHICH THE TOWN MAYOR DECIDES ARE
URGENT

There were no additional matters in need of urgent attention.

112. METEOROLOGICAL RECORDS
The meteorological records for the month of November 2003 were submitted for information.

113. PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS
Proposed by Councillor Mrs. Farrow, seconded by Councillor Bright, and

RESOLVED:-
That the accounts specified in the Orders on 
Treasurer Nos. 9, 9a, and 9b, amounting to 
£77,333.86, £31,195.11 and £29,986.72
respectively be paid, and that cheques be 
drawn therefor.

114.     STATEMENT OF CASH BALANCE
The Clerk submitted a statement of cash balance as at 30th  November

2003 (copies having been circulated to all Councillors), a copy attached at end of
these Minutes.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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